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If you have been out or live in the north end of town you have noticed an influx of trucks, grinding of
pavement, a few road closures and restrictions from parking on the roads listed below. Paving will begin
on Monday morning May 11th and will finish up Tuesday afternoon May 12" on the following areas. On
P Street from Lincoln Avenue & 4' Street to the alley between 1t and 2™ Street, the east side of 4'"
Street from Lincoln Avenue to L Street and M street from 7' Street north to Peerless Road. Your trash
and compost toters will be picked up as normal but could be earlier or later than usual so your toters
must be out before 6 AM on Monday. This paving is the first group to get done. The crew will then be
back around May 18" for more areas again dependent on weather. Please be patient and avoid this
area if you can go around another way on these days. Of course, weather is always a factor, so this
schedule is tentative, but it looks promising for those days. We want the Contractor’s employees and
the public safe. Watch for temporary road closures and go slow. We want to thank all the residences
and businesses for their patience during the storm water construction project. We are on the home
stretch with the completion of the paving. Mayor Craig is still working with contractors to resolve
paving concerns on Lincoln Avenue from 5% Street to 1% Street. Please contact the utilities department
at 812-275-1626 or the street department at 812-279-9222 if you have questions or concerns.
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